




I am opposed to the proposed mine.

I live on State Highway 6 Barrytown, considered one of the 10 most beautiful coastal highways in 
the world, located in an area of rural lifestyle blocks, a highway which has long quiet spells during 
the day and evening and quiet through the night.

A procession of trucks, as proposed, is akin to a military procession, an abrupt shock to an 
otherwise peaceful environment. Not withstanding the damage to a vulnerable road (subject to 
slips), noise and pollution.

Not only will there be increased pollution/emissions from the proposed trucking, but from the 
processing plant, pumps and excavators – especially since the proposed depth at 15 metres is below 
the water table, and pumps and machinery will run 24/7.

The RMA is specific in making councils responsible for a lesser carbon footprint– the proposal flies
in the face of such a requirement and is against the reality of global warming.

It is an abrupt shock to find that across the road in a beautiful lifestyle block region that an 
industrial complex is your neighbour! The reader would as a fellow human being, also be affronted 
with the same proposal...

Furthermore, in the same vicinity of the proposed mine site, is the breeding ground for the Westland
Petrel, the only colony in the world. The mine facility at night will require lights, will severely 
affect the breeding colony, birds will die.

This area attracts many tourists from all over the world and the trucking density will significantly 
affect the driving on the road, for locals, pedestrians, cyclists, vehicles taking children to school etc.

The Regional Council promotes this area as an Untamed Natural Wilderness consistent with the 
attraction of tourists to the area – this is a conflict of interest to say the least.

Lastly, I find the process of submission by lay people, who have a life to live day by day, totally one
sided since there are minimal resources, financial or technical, available to submission writers; 
whereas TiGA and councils have all that on their side.

Surely in order to expect the sanctity of this beautiful lifestyle area, it is ludicrous in the extreme to 
expect lay people to uphold the environment in the face of industrial mining, contrary to the RMA 
as it is, which promotes policies to protect the environment.

Therefore I object to and oppose the mine proposal in its entirety.




